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AMERICAN CIVIL LIBERTIES UNION
of WISCONSIN





207 East Buffalo Street, Suite 325

Milwaukee, WI 53202-5774

c/o Judith Temby

May 6, 2009 
Dear Regents,

You are considering a radical revision of your rules governing discipline of students for their off campus activity on Thursday, May 7, 2009.  On behalf of the American Civil Liberties Union of Wisconsin, and especially our many university community members, we trust that the protection of civil liberties will be paramount in your consideration.   I know that you and the University have traditionally valued your obligation to uphold constitutional rights even in controversial situations.  

I suspect that for residents living near a UW campus, including many ACLU members , boisterous or even illegal behavior near their homes is as egregious as the most controversial speaker ever to appear on campus.   I appreciate your desire to be a good neighbor.  However, in our view your desire does not give you the authority to put students’ rights in jeopardy.  
University neighbors already have recourse to their local police departments, when anyone including students break the law.  We are not always satisfied with the way that local police treat students, but the rules you are considering will not protect students from improper local police practices.  Neighbors might demand a better level and quality of service from their local police. 
You should give careful scrutiny to sections of the proposed rules that affect due process 
For instance,  

X limited representation… 
X

Also, UWS 18.11 …. 

The power of the University to create law that applies off campus, even through the Chapter 227 process, is not unbridled.    Students, particularly at an institution such as the University of Wisconsin at Milwaukee, go home at the end of their school day.   You undoubtedly have heard the Supreme Court opinion that students rights do not end at the schoolyard gate.  Conversely, the authority of the University is limited beyond the schoolyard gate.  
Please …. 

Sincerely, 

Christopher Ahmuty

Executive Director 

